LIQUOR COMMISSION MEETING
JUNE 26, 2008

MINUTES

PRESENT: Manar. Nichelson, Vojas, Zirketbaek and County Clerk Zippay
ABSENT  Zirkelback
AGENDA:
Re-issue Liquor Licenses
The meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by Board Chairman Manar.
The following motion was made: and the following Liquor Licenses were re-issued:

MOTION: Motion was made by Vojas, seconded by Nichelson, to re-issue
the following Liquor Licenses. All in favor, Motion Carried.

Carlinville Country Club

Gillespie Country Club

Bowlero Lanes

16 West

Staunton Country Club

Timber Lakes Golf Course
Spectator’s Club

Emerson Lake Convenience Store
Albert & Jacqueline Becker Vineyard
Full Throttle Thursday, Inc.

Peggy Johnston, owner of the Full Throttle Thursday, Inc., was not in attendance, and the
Committee then discussed this establishment. A letter had been received in the County
Board Office, by several residents in the surrounding area, complaining about the
extremely loud music. = The Sheriff’'s Department has logged several complaints
regarding this establishment as well.

The Committee Members then unanimously agreed to recess until Monday, June 30,
2008, at 10:30 a.m. to meet with Peggy Johnston and discuss the matter further.

The meeting recessed at 10:45 am.

Prepared by: Char Taylor
Prepared on: 06-27-08



LIQUOR COMMISSION MEETING
JUNE 30, 2008

MINUTES

PRESENT: Zirkelback, Vojas, Nichelson, Peggy Johnston and County Clerk Zippay

AGENDA:
Discuss the re-issuance of a Liquor License to the Full Throttle Thursday, Inc.

The meeting was called to order at 10:30 by Committee Member Zirkelback. The
Committee discussed, at length, the complaints regarding the Full Throttle Thursday, Inc.
Ms. Johnston was mot present during this conversation. The Members were given a copy
of a letter, from Ms. Johnston, regarding the complaints of her establishment. In the
letter, it was noted that the bar is open 90 hours per week and a band entertains 4 hours
per week — from 9:00 p.m. to 1:00 a.m.

When Ms. Johnston was brought into the meeting, a very lengthy discussion was held.
The County has no Ordinance regarding the loud noise, but the Sheriff’s Department has
logged several complaints regarding this establishment. It was suggested that perhaps
changing the band hours from 8:00 p.m. to 12:00 a.m. as well as moving the band inside
may be a solution to the problem of the extremely loud music. Ms. Johnston agreed to
try to alleviate the noise problem, and the following motion was made:

MOTION: Motion was made by Vojas, seconded by Nichelson, to re-issue
a Liquor License to Peggy Johnston, the owner of the Full Throttle
Thursday, Inc. All in favor, Metion Carried.

The meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m.

Prepared by; Char Taylor
Prepared on: 07-02-08



